
 

OFFICIAL  

WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984  
 

THE WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (LINK ROAD NORTH, RUGBY) (PROHIBITION OF RIGHT 
AND LEFT TURNS) 

(VARIATION NO.2) ORDER 2025 
 

 
Warwickshire County Council has made the above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the 
effect of which will be to vary the existing Warwickshire County Council (Link Road North) (Prohibition of right 
and left turns) (Variation No. 1) Order 2020, as briefly described in the Schedule below.  
 
The Order commences on Monday 24th February 2025. 

  
A copy of the Order, together with a copy of the Order to be varied, plans showing the lengths of road 
affected and statements of the Council's reasons for proposing to make the Order are available to view at 
the Main Reception at Shire Hall, Market Place, Warwick, and online on the Council’s website at 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/20210/warwick-district 
 
Any person who desires to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained in it on the grounds 
that is not within the power conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or on the grounds that any 
requirement of that Act or of any instrument made under it has not been complied with in relation to the Order 
may within six weeks from the date of the making of the Order apply to the High Court for this purpose.  
 

 

SCHEDULE  
 
 

1. Houlton Way  
 

Item (ii) of the existing Order is to be deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following wording to 
now allow for right turns to made into Hillmorton Lane when travelling in a south easterly direction. The 
no left turn into Hillmorton Lane at the junction with Houlton Way will remain in place.  
 

 “From Houlton Way travelling in a south easterly direction, no left turn at the Hillmorton Lane junction 
into Hillmorton Lane”.  

 
2. Hillmorton Lane  
 

Item (i) and (ii) of the existing Order are to be deleted in their entirety. 
 
When travelling in a northerly direction left hand turns from Hillmorton Lane onto Houlton Way will now 
be permitted at the junction of Hillmorton Lane and Houlton Way.  
 

A new item (i) will be inserted with the following wording to allow for right turns to made onto Houlton way 
at the junction with Hillmorton Lane, when travelling in a southerly direction. The no left turn into Houlton 
Way will remain in place.  
 

“From Hillmorton Lane, travelling in a southerly direction, no left turn at its junction with Houlton Way, 
into Houlton Way. 

 
S Duxbury 

Director of Strategy, Planning & Governance  
 
 

Shire Hall, Warwick 
21st February 2025 

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/20210/warwick-district

